MEMPHIS CHAPTER – AMERICAN GUILD OF ORGANISTS

Mildred Ramsey Scholarship

This scholarship was established in 2005 in memory of Mildred Ramsey to fund organ lessons for students of any age. The funds are provided primarily through donations from chapter members. Application for these funds may be made at any time, but must be submitted by a current member of the Memphis Chapter who will serve as the teacher, and who can recommend the applicant without reservation.

The student should show exceptional promise and possess the motivation and discipline to practice. The scholarship will be based on merit as well as financial need, and the Committee will make its decision solely upon the written applications submitted by the chapter member / teacher and the student.

The scholarship will fund a series of ten lessons, with frequency and length to be determined jointly by the teacher and student. The scholarship will cover one-half the cost of lessons (not to exceed $25. 00 per lesson, and not to exceed $250.00 per term), and be paid directly to the teacher.  The student will be responsible for the balance of the cost of each lesson, and pay the teacher on a regular basis. 
At the end of the series of lessons, the teacher will complete an evaluation form and submit it to the Scholarship Committee. Based on this report, the Committee may consider further financial support. A total of five (5) scholarships may be granted to the same person.

The Committee may choose to award scholarships to more than one student during the calendar year. If a current Scholarship Committee member wishes to submit an application, that member will recuse him/herself. If necessary, the Dean will appoint another chapter member to serve on the committee in the member’s place until the application process is completed.

If desired, the student can receive a complimentary subscription to the AGO Chapter newsletter. At the discretion of the teacher, the student will be welcome at local AGO events to meet other organists and gain a wider knowledge of the instrument, its repertoire and those who perform it.

Upon the teacher’s recommendation, the student may be invited to play for the chapter on a guild program.

For more information, please contact Carolyn Mason at 901-326-0075 or 901-761-0557 or via email at carolynmason@bellsouth.net
